Dunlap Music Boosters Meeting

Minutes for December 11, 2012

An attendance sheet was signed by those in attendance which is filed in the Secretary's minutes file but included Leah Crosman, Charles Webber, Kevin Curtin, and Tonya Lang. Officers present included: Co-Presidents Sheri Byrne and DeAnna Hutton, Secretary Dianne Gootee, and Treasurer Krista Hoerr. Directors present were: Mrs. Hunt.

The meeting was called to order by President Sheri Byrne at 7:08 pm in the DHS library.

The minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed. A motion was made to approve the minutes by Kevin Curtin. Motion was seconded and passed.

Treasurer's Report: Krista Hoerr presented a combined financial statement for November and December. The financial statement showed an ending balance of \$ 60,501.04. A motion was made to approve the statement by Robin Hunt. Motion was seconded and passed.

Committee Reports:

There were no committee reports.

Old/New Business:

The Winter Choral Concert is Thursday, December 13th at 7:30 pm.

The Band Concert is Sunday, December 16th at 2:00 pm. Robin Hunt volunteered to take donations at the door. Krista will get her a cash box.

The next choir payment is due February 20 and then the final payment on April 20. One student is backing out of the trip so if anyone is interested in going, contact Ms. Reece.

Tonya Lang asked about cleaning of the cadet marching band uniforms. They were not cleaned last year and really need to be this year. It will be addressed with Mrs. Potts.

Directors' Reports:

Mrs. Robin Hunt (Theatre): Please come see the show "All Shook Up" on January 18th and 19th at 7:30 pm and on January 20th at 2:00 pm. Robin is still looking for a 50's jukebox and also a statue of Venus (the body without arms wrapped in a sheet) or David. The minute the musical is over we will get to work on the contest play, which is an IHSA sponsored event. Any student participating in this play will need to attend an athletic code meeting to be eligible. Robin just

received the rights to the show and a big announcement will be coming soon as to the title. A technical crew is needed. This is a traveling show and consists of a 20 minute set-up and 40 minutes of the actual play. Dates are March 13 and 14 performances at DHS, Sectionals March 15 or 16th and the state competition the following weekend.

Music Boosters' Future Meetings are as follows:

January 8th
February 5th
March 5th
April 9th
May 7th

President Sheri Byrne adjourned the meeting at 7:28 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Dianne Gootee